Reception's Class News

Classwork

We have started our new topic 'people who help us' the children have enjoyed dressing up as paramedics, police, firemen/women in Receptions first ever Fire Station.

In phonics, we have been learning how to segment and blend the sounds we have been busy practising! We have begun to practise our reading through games, songs and using our robot arms. This week we have learnt g,o and next week we will practice c, k, h,b.

The children will continue to practise all sounds and segment and blend using robot arms and sound buttons! In maths this week we have been focusing on length and height, we have compared each other and many other classroom items to see who and what is taller or smaller! We also have begun to compare different lengths discussing items using language such as longer and shorter.

Next week we will begin to look at different 2D shapes.

Rewards 쓨

This week's **Star of the Week** is <u>Samuel Passot</u> for practising his phonics and reading his first word! Our **Behaviour Award** was awarded to <u>Darcey Mann</u> for following all of our golden rules, particularly for always sitting beautifully on the carpet and listening to the teacher.

Things to do at home:

We would be grateful for any time that you could spend revising what we have done this week including our phonics sounds and practising numbers 0-20. We also ask that you read with your child as much as possible. We have been practising segmenting and blending in phonics, when possible whilst reading with your child we advise you to let your child sound out the individual sounds in the word to help practise this.

We have started our new topic 'People who help us'. We will be learning about lots of different occupations which help other people such as; doctors, nurses, postman, builder, paramedics etc. It would be great if any parents would like to come in to talk to the children about what their job is. We have already had a parent fireman volunteer! If you would be interested in doing this please come and see one of the Reception Team.

Date for your diary

Friday 16th October – Harvest Assembly our Reception class has a starring role!

The reception children will be dressing up as scarecrows, we would appreciate if you could provide the children with an outfit similar to a scarecrow. For example, a checked shirt, dress, jeans, floppy hats and if possible straw!

If you have any questions do not hesitate to come and talk to us. We are available at the end of the day when the children have gone home.

We would like to thank you for your continued support. Miss Gordon, Mrs Everett and Mrs Browne